Oregon Counseling Association (ORCA)

[image: image4.png]


 [image: image2.jpg]


 [image: image3.jpg]



Board Meeting Minutes
Saturday, July 13, 2013  | 9 am - 12 pm

Clackamas Fire Station 4 (6600 SE Lake Road, Milwaukie, OR  97222)

Board Members Present: 

X Matt Morscheck - President
X Dominick Robertson - Past President
X President Elect - Open
    Heather Bennett - Treasurer


X Margaret Evans - Secretary


    Raina Hassan - Communication
      X Lynne Nesbit - Practice Dev & Edu
X Doug Querin - Ethics &Human Rights
X Sarah Lebo - Fall Conference 
X Jenny Pugh - Graduate Students
X Becca Dembosz - Graduate Students
X Larry Conner - Public Policy/Advocacy

X Roy Huggins - Technology 
X Karen Hixson - OACES President 
X Greg Flores - OCDA President
X Chris Boothby - Membership Mgmt.
X CJ Strauss - Membership Mgmt

Non-Board Members Present: Brittany Williams
I. Call to Order 
     A. DR called the meeting to order.
II. Approval of Agenda  
A. LN moved to approve the agenda. DQ 2nd. Passed, no discussion.
III. Approval of Minutes  
A. LC moved to approve the minutes. SL 2nd. Passed, no discussion

IV. Presidency Transition  

A. Dominick Robertson swore in Matt Morscheck as President. 


B. MM and the Board thanked Dominick Robertson for his service. MM awarded him a 
plaque.
V. Updates/Strategic Topics

A. Board Appointments & Elections 
1.MM announced that CJ Strauss would be co chair of the Membership Management with Chris Boothby

2. MM announced Jenny Pugh and Becca Dembosz will co chair the Graduate Students Committee vacated by Virginia Hood

3.  MM announced Lynne Nesbit would continue as the Practice Development and          Education chair. Josh Aldridge has resigned his co chair position.

4.  MM introduced Greg Flores as OCDA President.

5.  MM reported Marney Hoffman is interested in the ORCA’s Presidency. She has 

accepted the nomination as President Elect.
B. ORCA Overview  - See attached
C. Treasurer’s Report: ORCA Budget
1. MM presented the Budget to be reviewed

2. LC reported OAMFT are discussing giving more to COPACT

3. SL pointed out Fall Conference adjustments that needed to be made

4. SL moved the amended budget be approved. RH 2nd, passed.
D. Strategic Focus: Membership Recruitment/Membership Task Force 
1. MM reviewed the SWOT analysis that was created at the Spring Retreat for action 

items.

a. MM reported he asked Marney Hoffman to lead the membership growth 


initiative that was pointed out to be ORCA’s key growth area. The 



strategy will 
be developed and executed by all Board members as well 


as the task force team. MM stated our goal is to double the number of 


members we currently have.  

b. MM pointed out empowering advocacy and COPACT is another key area for 


this year.

c. MM reported completing unresolved transition items from the merge with 


OMHCA is a key action item.
d. MM highlighted the Fall Conference as an important opportunity for ORCA to 


build value and membership.
VI. Division/Committee Reports: 
Each report is given 5 mins. or less, otherwise tabled for future discussion.
A. Divisions

1.OCDA: President, Greg Flores – see attached report
   a. GF reported being encouraged by interest shown at Board retreat. They are             
working on plans for fall networking night and fall industry tour.
2.OACES: President, Karen Hixson – see attached report
        a. KH reported OACES would be sponsoring a lunch at Fall Conference.

        b. KH reported goals to update supervisor section of website with live links, relevant communication, training opportunities. RH, LN, CS, CB agreed to help her.


        c. KH reported wanting to use legislative success to create educational opportunities that appeal to educators. Grad Reps were suggested as a conduit to find and contact engaged professors and target them for involvement in OACES/ORCA.
B. Committees and Executive Council

1.Public Policy & Advocacy: Larry Conner – see attached report

a. LC proudly reported that all of the bills ORCA and our lobbyist have been 
working on passed.

       b. LC suggested changing name of listserv as it is confusing. SL will ask RH to 
make it happen.

       c. LC reported saving $500 on CPACT’s insurance.

      d. LC reported he would ask Wendy and Karen to write article from COPACT for 
newsletter.

        e. LC asked RH to get an end of session summary emailed out to LPC’s and    LMFT’s.
2. Membership: Chris Boothby / CJ Strauss – see attached report
       a. CB reported they would schedule a follow meeting with Roy to discover Reg online alternatives.

       b. SL & LC asked for total membership numbers to be reported at each meeting. BD to email CB her past reporting format.

       c. ME asked for membership to reach out to 75-100 grad night event attendees for Fall Conference and membership. CS reported she would follow up on outreach.

       d. LC and SL thanked Chris and CJ for their outstaying work. 
3. Fall Conference: Sarah Lebo –see attached report
      a. SL reported they are beginning plans on 2014 Fall conference as well working on 2013.

      b. Next meeting for Fall conference is August 6th at 7pm. SL reported she has a good volunteer group.
4. Graduate Students: Becca Dembosz / Jenny Pugh – see attached report
     a. BD & JP reported they are confirming student reps and chairs of counseling departments. Goal is to spread the news of ORCA for membership and Fall conference attendance.
5. Technology: Roy Huggins –see attached report
    a. RH encouraged Board to use Evan/tech support.

    b. RH encouraged Board to be on the look out for tech savvy counselors to help with coding, software development and/or running AV equipment.

    c. RH reported exploring ways to enable participants who are not able to be in town for Board meetings to be able to be included with visual and auditory technology.

   d. RH reported he is exploring a better platform for Board members and volunteers to communicate.
6. Communications: Raina Hassan – see attached report
   a. SL reported for RH that he new website should be up by the end of July or beginning of August.

   b. DR pointed out having a new website is another opportunity to connect with current and potential membership.
7. Practice Development & Education: Lynn Nesbit – no report
   a. LN reported their focus is on Sept 28th training regarding legislative changes and health care reform. She is working with Roy, Larry, and Doug. There will be a second training TBA in the Spring.
8. Ethics & Human Rights: Doug Querin – see attached report
    a. LN asked to join this committee.
9. (President: Matt Morscheck)

10. (President-Elect: vacant)

11. (Past President: Dominick Robertson)

12. (Secretary: Margaret Evans)
      a. ME reported that she and KH would be attending the Leadership Institute in Washington DC end of July. They have meetings set up with OR Senators and Congressmen/women to lobby for Medicare privileges for LPC’s and LMFT’s.

     b. The Board congratulated ME on earning her LPC on 7.11.13.
VII. Old Business: 

A. None reported
VIII. New Business:

A. No new business brought up for discussion.
IX. Appreciation & Acknowledgments
A. CS appreciated Lynn Nesbit for her dedication to Personal Development Committee despite losing her co chair.

B.  ME appreciated Dominick Robertson for stepping up to be President in a time when his skills were much needed and appreciated.

C. LC appreciated Sarah Lebo and Raina Hassan for their work on the Fall Conference and their communication expertise.

D. LC appreciated Dominick Robertson for keeping the ORCA/OMHCA Task Force to merge on track and Matt Morscheck for his dedication to the effort.

E. BD appreciated Roy Huggins for his high tech vision for ORCA

F. BD appreciated CJ and Chris for taking on membership

G. LC thanked ORCA’s lobbyist Maura for an excellent job.
X. Plus/Delta 
A. Pluses: “What do we need to do to move forward” focus, reading reports before the meeting, autonomy to do the work

B. Minuses: Five minutes for a report seems too short, would like more time to meet with committees at the meeting, ask new members to read the policies and procedures on website to get them acquainted with ORCA.
XI. Adjourn
A. Sept 21 next meeting at Fire House #5. Bring committee members and volunteers.

B. ME moved the meeting be adjourned, JP 2nd, passed.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Margaret Evans, ORCA Secretary
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The Oregon Counseling Association (ORCA)

The Oregon Counseling Association is a 501(c)(6) tax-exempt trade association that promotes and protects the counseling profession in Oregon.  ORCA is run by a 15-member Governing Board, including 6 elected officers, two Division Presidents, and 7 Committee Chairs who are appointed by the President.  ORCA has more than 400 members throughout the state.  

The specific purposes of ORCA are to:

· Function as the Oregon Branch of the American Counseling Association 

· Promote the professional and business interests of professional counselors and therapists engaged in the practice of Professional Counseling as described in ORS 675.705, including but not limited to:

· political and professional advocacy for the profession of mental health counselors and therapists

· promoting ethical practice of mental health counseling and therapy

· promoting diversity and human rights, and advocacy for consumers of mental health counseling.

Mission and Vision (2009)

Mission: Enhancing Human Development and Promoting the Counseling Profession
Vision:  ORCA will support the counseling profession in Oregon through: 

· Providing networking and professional development opportunities for counselors

· Being responsive to our members needs

· Creating modalities for counselor communication throughout Oregon

· Fostering collaboration and collegiality across counseling degrees and specialties

· Nurturing a common purpose and a sense of unity within the counseling profession in Oregon

· Advocating for counselors and their clients

ORCA Board Meeting Schedule 2013-2014
The ORCA Board meets six times per year, including once during the Fall Conference.  All meeting times are as follows unless otherwise noted: Breakfast at 8:30, meeting to begin promptly at 9am, and close at 12noon.

1. Sat. Jul. 13, 2013 – NOTE DIFFERENT LOCATION: Clackamas Fire Station 4 (6600 SE Lake Road, Milwaukie, OR  97222)

2. Sat. Sept. 21, 2013 – Clackamas Fire Station 5 (9339 SE Causey Ave, Happy Valley OR 97086)

3. Thurs. Nov. 6, 2013 (~6pm; during ORCA Fall Conference in Eugene, OR)

4. Sat. Jan. 11, 2014 – Clackamas Fire Station 5 (9339 SE Causey Ave, Happy Valley OR 97086)

5. Sat. Mar. 15, 2014 – Clackamas Fire Station 5 (9339 SE Causey Ave, Happy Valley OR 97086)

6. Sat. May 2-4, 2014 – Leadership Retreat, dates/times TBD

Oregon Counseling Association
Organization Chart 
	GOVERNING BOARD


	Executive Council (elected positions)
	
	Voting Division Heads

	President
	Executive Council
	
	OACES President
	(appointed by ORCA President)

	President-Elect
	Awards Committee
	
	OCDA President
	(elected by OCDA)

	Past-President
	Nominations Committee
	
	Voting Committee Chairs (appointed positions)

	Secretary
	
	
	Communication Chair
	Communication Committee

	Treasurer
	Finance Committee
	
	Ethics and Human Rights Chair
	Ethics and Human Rights Committee

	Public Policy & Advocacy Chair
	Public Policy & Advocacy Committee
	
	Fall Conference Chair
	Fall Conference Committee

	
	
	
	Graduate Students Chair
	Graduate Students Committee

	
	
	
	Membership Chair
	Membership Committee

	
	
	
	Practice Development and Education
	Practice Development and Education Committee (includes Networking function)

	
	
	
	Technology Chair
	Technology Committee


2013-2014 ORCA Board

	
	ROLE 
	NAME


	1. 
	President
	Matt Morscheck

	2. 
	President-Elect
	

	3. 
	Past-President
	Dominick Robertson

	4. 
	Secretary
	Margaret Evans

	5. 
	Treasurer
	Heather Bennett

	6. 
	Public Policy & Advocacy Chair
	Larry Conner

	7. 
	OACES President
	Karen Hixson

	8. 
	OCDA President
	Greg Flores

	9. 
	Communication Chair
	Raina Hassan

	10. 
	Ethics & Human Rights Chair
	Doug Querin

	11. 
	Fall Conference Chair
	Sarah Lebo

	12. 
	Graduate Students Chair
	Becca Dembosz & Jenny Pugh (co-chairs)

	13. 
	Membership Chair
	Chris Boothby & CJ Strauss (co-chairs)

	14. 
	Practice Development and Education Chair
	Lynne Nesbit

	15. 
	Technology Chair
	Roy Huggins

	16. 
	Membership Task Force
	Chair: Marney Hoffman


SWOT Analysis
Completed at Board Retreat in May 2013.  

	Strengths

· Strong Leadership/People Power: dedication, passion, trust, inclusion, unity, vitality, motivation, ideas, hunger, humility

· Lobbyist – Maura Roach, proven lobbying effectiveness. 

· Strong Fall Conference
	Opportunities

· Targeting specific groups of members to increase membership: LPCs, Interns, Grad Students, Counselor Educators, Agencies, Supervisors, etc. 

· Increased Reasons to Join: Advocacy success, health care reform, Medicare access. 

· ORCA-Sponsored Trainings/Continuing Education – increase membership and generate revenue. 

	Weaknesses

· Membership is Portland-centric. 

· Limited communication to non-members about ORCA, benefits of joining. 

· Technology/Website

· Unclear message/roles


	Threats

· Potential competition: OPA, NASW, Health Care Reform, OBLPCT

· Ambiguity of “counselor”: splintering by specialty/population, rationality.  

· Threats to professional resiliency: apathy, burnout, complacence. 


Areas of Focus: 2013-2014

1. Grow Membership
Goal: ORCA will at least double its membership in each of revenue-generating categories throughout fiscal year.

· Target specific groups of members.

· Increase communication to non-members.

· Recruit at ORCA-sponsored trainings/events.

· Review RegOnline and other systems to reduce fees, inefficiency.

2. Empower Advocacy/COPACT
Goal: Establish consistent monthly PP&A/COPACT contributions and the revenue streams to sustainably cover this expense. 
· Offer ORCA-sponsored trainings/continuing education 

· (also Membership Growth)

3. Complete unresolved transition items 

· Change of banks

· New website

· Compile all organizational information and paperwork

4. Hold successful Fall Conference

· Support Fall Conference Committee


Oregon Career Development Association

ORCA Board Report – July 13, 2013

Greg Flores - President

General
· Board Leadership retreat June 14th, 1-4pm at Chemeketa Community College, Salem Oregon

· New elected board positions began their term, appointed remaining open members at large. 

 Next Meeting Sep. 20th , 1-4pm at Chemeketa Community College, Salem Oregon
Leadership

· 2013-14 Board: 

President: Greg Flores

Past-President: Christine Lundeen

President Elect: Carmen Ryan

Treasurer: Chelsea Chase

Secretary: Donna Montoya

Communications:  Nina Olken

Members at Large:  Anna Meiners, Gentry Dinsmore, Kirsten Gauthier-Newbury
Professional Development Activities
· Planning on a fall networking night (in conjunction with ORCA)
· Fall Industry tour in development as well

· Participating in NCDA Poster and Poetry Contest

· Continue tradition of PDI in March

· Spring - Industry tour and Eugene networking night 
Financial (As of June 14th , 2013)
· Current assets: $8,263.01
· Checking Account: $1,694.30
· PayPal Account: $6,568.71

Membership

· 128 members as of 6/14/2013

Communications/Website
· Continued use of Groupspaces
· Member Stephanie Meagher and member at Large Kirsten GN will be joining our communications committee with Nina to improve/ expand communication and outreach. 
OACES Report for ORCA Board

Oregon Association of Counselor Educators and Supervisors

KAREN HIXSON

July 2013

In Process/Completed

Notable updates since attendance at May 2013 Board meeting:

· Planning luncheon OACES sponsorship for fall conference
· Attending ACA Institute for Leadership Training this month! 

Proposals:

· I would like to update the supervisor list on our website. Could this be a more live/active listing that can be updated periodically by OACES committee? Need to connect with web/tech chairs and confirm current supervisor ORCA members. 

Future Activities and Plans

· Add additional committee members! 

· Publicize ORCA conference to local counseling programs/professors/students

· Extend work of previous OACES President including having a database of counselor educators and supervisors in Oregon

· Collaborate with other board members and committees to grow membership related to students, new professionals, educators and supervisors

· Engage counselor educators and supervisors on important legislative concerns as needed through involvement with COPACT

· Develop email blast that can go to Oregon counselor educators to increase their awareness and membership in ORCA

· Develop brief presentation for classrooms on benefits of membership in ORCA 

Public Policy and Advocacy Committee Report: July, 2013

Completed:


All bills we worked on in the legislature passed including HB 2737, which will increase 
work by Rep Peter Buckley of Ashland.


The teen access statute and the changes in the practice act will come into force Jan 1, 
2014.  The increase in internships bill takes force immediately.

Pending:


COPACT is working to ensure that the work group to modify statutory 

language concerning teens being able to self-refer for care, will not change any language.


COPACT is waiting to hear about a work group on the board merger issue.  

New business:


1. Maura will do a end of session summary on Thursday, July 18th at 6PM at Good 
Samaritan Medical Center, Building 2, 1040 NW 22nd.  Second Floor Conference Room. 



All ORCA board members and ORCA members are invited.  Please 



come.



Wendy Curtis is taking the lead on this. 


2. It would be advantageous for COPACT to be high profile during the Fall 

Conference.  



Could COPACT have a table/booth?



Sarah is trying to ensure that Maura’s presentation on lobbying and 



the political process will be well attended.


3. We need to consider changing the name of our listserv to ORCA listserv or 
something with ORCA in it.  
Right now the name is so similar to Tracie McDowell’s 
listserv that it creates a lot of confusion. 

Larry Conner MA LPC

PP&A Chair 

ORCA Board Meeting Membership Committee Report

July 9, 2013
The Membership Team continues to merge the OMHCA membership into the ORCA RegOnline System. OMHCA members who have reached their renewal dates since the merger have been receiving renewal notices and renewing via RegOnline. The following summarizes the traffic since May 1st.
CJ is formally joining the Membership Team as Co-Chair with Chris. Chris has been tracking membership emails, checking for any issues and fielding questions/issues with use of the system by the membership, passing these along to CJ when they require a more in depth knowledge of the system than he has yet obtained. CJ has been fielding the member questions that come via the ORCA cell phone. Chris and CJ met with Roy Huggins to brief him on the RegOnline system and the known issues with its use.
Ongoing/Future Tasks:

· 

Fielding questions from members about registration issues 
· 

Conceptualizing system to accept payment for non-membership items or events where  RegOnline fees exceed revenue 
· 

Outreach to all of Oregon for increasing participation of practitioners in ORCA 
· 

Possible directed outreach to lapsed OMHCA members who are not ORCA members (we have historical data to enable this) 
· 

Contact ORCA supervisors to update their profile listing 
· 

Collaborate with other committees engaged in outreach to potential members Submitted by:  Membership Co-Chair Chris Boothby. 
	ORCA new and renewing since 5/1/13

	Pro 10 @ $96 = $960

Assoc @ $72 =72

Student 18 @$48 = 864
	


Fall Conference Report for ORCA Board
Submitted by: Sarah Lebo, on behalf of the committee which also includes: CJ Strauss, Lara Pevzner, Heather Bennett, Kathryn Williams, Connie Long, Stacy Savelich, Chuck Craytor and Jaime Guyn.
Updates for board meeting on 7/13/13
Completed since May 2013 Board meeting and retreat:
· 
Solidified program to include 3 stellar Keynote speakers, thanks to assistance of  our Government Relations Rep Maura Roche and past president Dominick Robertson: 

Sean Kolmer, MPH, health policy advisor for Governor Kitzhaber who will speak on the vision of Oregon’s health care system 
Phil Barnhart, PhD, JD, a state rep and psychologist, who will speak about the steps necessary to improve our state’s mental health care access and quality of care for citizens 
Ted Sundin, MD, a psychiatrist discussing current state of psych meds and how counselors can help clients in the process of reducing or changing psych meds 
· 
Made spreadsheet for AV needs, grouping similar requirements in same room across time; arranging schedule and room assignments for speakers 
· 
Finalized registration web site for attendees, speakers, volunteers and exhibitors 
· 
Received signed contracts from all speakers; problem solved with several  speakers who dropped out and recruited replacements as necessary 
· 
Communicated with speakers to confirm their attendance and answer questions 
· 
Opened up exhibitor registration and fielded exhibitor questions (thanks to Connie  Long for leading this) 
· 
Lara Pevzner solicited proposals from several 2014 conference site possibilities  and coordinated a visit to the Skamania Lodge in Washington as a leading  contender 
· 
Updated current ORCA Web site to include speaker information and advertise  conference and registration 
· 
Communicated with graphic designer to create advertisement postcards to be  mailed to all interns, LPCs and LMFTs in Oregon 
· 
Met with OACES president Karen Hixson to line up funds for sponsoring lunch and arranging a professor to speak briefly on issues related to new graduates/ counseling students 
· 
Visit current year site and review contracted room layout for flow and room assignments for presentations and events. 
(these are ready to go but we have a road block with payment due to our new legal status -hopefully that will be cleared up ASAP so we can mail these out!)
Future Activities and Plans
· Send out advertisement postcards once treasury is released to cover this expensive item (over $1,000). Need go ahead from treasurer/legal consults 
· Create advertising flyer for printing and display on campuses and clinical sites 
· Send out e-mail marketing blast advertising open registration to members 
· Meet with committee in early August to make a decision about 2014 location/  venue 
· Solidify a contract with 2014 venue 
· Establish concrete plans for highlighting our gov’t relations rep Maura at the  conference (plans are in the works for an informal ‘meet and greet’ after  educational sessions for people to get introductions and ask questions) 
· Decide and purchase Audio Visual package (sound system etc) for this year’s  event 
· Identify volunteers who will coordinate a) audio visual b) presenter gifts c)  ORCA Awards d) musical entertainment for banquet (if we have the time and  financial resources) 
· Connect with new volunteers who have emailed asking about information or  expressing interest in contributing: Laura Nydigger, Marilyn Mull 
· Discuss with COPACT them manning a booth and providing information/  soliciting donations for our gov’t relations rep and legislative efforts (definitely  possible!). 
· Design and create program booklet with graphic designer’s assistance 
GRASS Board Report

13 July 2013

Becca Dembosz & Jenny Pugh

Jenny and I are excited to have a chance at co-chairing this position together, pending our official appointment at this upcoming board meeting. We are entirely grateful to Virginia Hood, now Virginia Brewster, who was the last GRASS chair for this department and helped begin a good foundation for us to work from.

We have already met three times together to accomplish the following: 
· Cross-over with Virginia about where she left off and get the GRASS binder

· Get the list of all of Oregon’s graduate programs, the status of current student representatives at each campus, and contact information for each campus’ counseling professor chair

· Send emails to current GRASS reps introducing the two of us, confirming their commitment to stay involved, and inviting them to the next board meeting
· Create and send a recruitment letter to professors on campuses that do not yet have graduate representatives

Future goals (until Sept meeting):

· Gain GRASS reps for all counseling programs in Oregon. This also entails establishing strong connections with counseling professor chairs at each campus.

· Personally connect with each rep to communicate role responsibilities and opportunities and invite to the Fall Conference

· Create an ORCA flyer to be sent out and displayed on each campus 
Tech Committee Report July, 2013 – Roy Huggins
Tech Support Report 
Evan reports he has fielded 0 tech support requests in the last 2 months. We’re hoping this is a sign that everyone is settled in to using their tools and doing well with them. Or perhaps it is because it’s summer and no one is doing more than they really have to.When you need tech support in the line of ORCA duty, remember to email Evan Dumas: techsupport@or-counseling.org
Committee Resource Report
The Tech Development Team has lost two members, and I have been unreasonably busy this summer. As such, development progress has slowed. If you know anyone with software development skills in our profession, please let me know so I can aggressively recruit them.
Progress On Website (“The Patch” Becomes Less Patchy)
I have had several meetings with Communications’ Raina and a couple times with Sarah. It was decided that the new website could look a little more professional before we launch it. Raina’s partner Amos is a professional designer and was kind enough to put together a more professional-looking design template.
The new template is about half-way through being built out. Dev Team member Tod Fiste and I will meet on Wednesday and he will take over the remainder of the build out.
The following website functions remain to be implemented for “The Patch”:
· 
Calendar for CE events. Perhaps other events. 
· 
Specially functioning “blogs” for announcements and articles from Communications and  Legislation/Policy.  
· 
Meetings With Committee Heads  I met with committee heads for Communications, Legislation/Policy, and Membership to get more familiar with current tech tools and ongoing tech needs. I was able to learn vital info especially about: 
· How RegOnline works and what it does for us 
· How Communications is managing social media and other broadcast channels 
· How Legislation/Policy is (or rather is not) able to manage broadcast channels for important  information  Based on those meetings, the next step is a larger meeting with all heads to negotiate needs around answering these questions: 
· Can we somehow integrate the membership database, broadcast mailing list, and listserv? 
· Can we reduce or eliminate the usurious fees that RegOnline charges us? 
· Can we provide other “value-add” services to members through the website or other tech-based  mediums?  The following individual needs should be addressed by the Dev Team: 
· Come up with solution for sending mailings to all counselors in Oregon 
· Integrate, simplify and amplify broadcast channels for both Communications and  Legislation/Policy  The Dev Team is rather short on volunteer hours at the moment, but this will not last forever. Implementation of tech needs will be slowed down but will get down eventually. 
· Communications Report for ORCA Board
· Raina Hassan
· Updates for board meeting on 7/13/13
· Completed
· Updates since May 2013 Board mee8ng and retreat:
· Facilitated Technology Chairperson Roy Huggins’ consulta8on and work with a web designer on final touches to new web site (launching end of July). Met with Communica8ons CommiKee member/former Communica8ons Chairperson Sarah Lebo and Technology Chairperson Roy Huggins to brainstorm ways of streamlining communica8ons tasks.
· With the help of Webmaster Chalaina Conners, con8nued fielding inquiries from the counseling community regarding communica8on-related ac8vi8es (mainly job lis8ngs and training opportuni8es for the web site, LinkedIn, and the ORCA listserv). Disseminated legisla8ve updates as approved by COPACT and ORCA on the e-mail listserv, LinkedIn and web site.
· Con8nued “upkeep” of web site/Facebook/TwiKer/LinkedIn to keep members and fans apprised of and interested in organiza8on ac8vi8es and general counseling news. Added/invited all OMHCA members to join the ORCA listserv.
· Future Activities and Plans
· Roll out new, easier-to-update web site on Wordpress (End of July). Assist with marke8ng of the Fall Conference. Con8nue involvement in legisla8ve grassroots efforts through pos8ng informa8on on all ORCA news outlets. Publicize the July 18 end-of-session legisla8ve overview mee8ng.
Ethics & Human Rights Committee Report for ORCA Board

DOUGLAS QUERIN

ORCA Board Meeting: July 13, 2013

Completed

· Attended June 7, 2013 OBLPCT Board Meeting 

· Frequent consultation with ORCA members regarding Ethics issues  

· Periodic consultation with OBLPCT regarding ethical and professional issues

· Periodic ethics opinions with members regarding Ethics issues

· Planning ORCA Webinar Presentation September 28, 2013

· Planning Ethics presentation for ORCA November 7, 2013 Pre-Conference Workshop

· Review ACA proposed new Code of Ethics – in revision process 

· Review/Monitoring of OBLPCT regulatory changes

· Consulted with legal counsel regarding ethical and legal issues related to ORCA Integration

· Preparation for August 2, 2013 OBLPCT Board Meeting

Future Activities and Plans

· Continue to respond to ORCA member ethics inquiries

· Continue to participate in Oregon Licensing Board

· Determine ORCA response to ethics complaints about members (adjudicate ethics complaints vs. referral to appropriate licensing board, etc.) 

· Evaluate impact of new legislation on ORCA members

· Submit ethics articles for ORCA newsletter

· Evaluate impact of (new) ACA Code of Ethics on ORCA, when ACA Code is finalized

· Continue to respond to frequent ORCA member ethics inquiries

· Encourage committee membership 

· Solicit suggestions for Human Rights agenda
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